






Report of Additional Graffiti Removal on the CCC Dam in the Canyon East of La Luz Trailhead Parking Lot
and on Two Large Boulders in Juan Tabo Picnic Area on Tuesday, October 12, 2021

Sam Beard and Sim Cook, October 12, 2021
On Tuesday, October 12, FOSM volunteers Sim Cook and Sam Beard returned to the CCC dam in the canyon east of La Luz Trailhead Parking Lot where the TTYL/YCC (Talking Talons Youth Leadership/Youth Conservation Corps) crew had worked earlier. The objective of this project was to again apply three applications of the removal chemical in an attempt to remove as much of the graffiti paint as possible. The photographs below show that most of the purple graffiti was removed from the granite stones, but that graffiti remained on the mortar between the stones.
Other photographs show that two black and silver graffiti figures were removed from large boulders in the Juan Tabo Picnic Area.
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Sim Cook is working at the CCC dam above the waterfall in the short canyon east of La Luz Trailhead parking lot.
Some graffiti was left on the dam after the Talking Talons Youth Leadership (TTYL)/Youth Conservation Corps (YCC) crew
 worked here earlier. All photos by Sam Beard unless noted otherwise.
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Sim is applying graffiti remover for stone with a 4-inch-wide brush over this very large area of graffiti. Three applications are made with
a 3-minute time between each application to give the remover time to react with the paint. Note the long blue/purple/white figure
at the right end of the graffiti area. 
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Sim is using a brush and water from a bucket to wash off the purple mixture of remover and paint. We carried three gallons of water to the site
from the parking lot. Note that the blue/purple/white figure on the right in the above photograph has been removed. The black object in the 
center of the photo is a tree branch.
[image: ]
Sim took this picture standing in front of the dam. Note that the graffiti area extended from the bottom to the top of the dam face. 
This picture shows that most of the graffiti has been removed from the granite rocks, but the purple paint remains on the mortar
between the rocks. The mortar may be more porous that the granite, and it is in narrow areas between the rocks where it is more
difficult to remove. Photo by Sim Cook
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This photograph of the right end of the dam also shows that the graffiti has been mostly removed from the granite rocks but is still on the mortar.
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Black and silver graffiti figure on a large boulder at the Juan Tabo Picnic Area restroom and parking lot. 
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Almost all the graffiti was removed with three applications of the chemical and being washed with the brush and water. 
The faint “shadow” of the “V” can still be seen. 
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We found a larger version of the same black and silver graffiti figure just below the first parking lot in the picnic area after going through the 
two large stone pillars where the road to La Luz TH turns to the right. 
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Three applications of the chemical removed all the graffiti at this site.
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